
PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY GOVERNMENT 
OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 

September 9, 2022

The Honorable Calvin S. Hawkins,
IIChair
Prince George’s County Council
County Administration Building
Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772

Dear Chair Hawkins:

It is my pleasure to submit to you and the County Council the appointments of Ms. Shelia F. 
Bryant, Mr. Kelvin D. Davall, Mr. Lafayette D. Melton, Ms. Marsha A. Ridley, and Mr. Daniel C. 
Vergamini to the Prince George’s County Police Accountability Board (PAB). I am appointing Kelvin 
Davall as Chair. The establishment of the PAB is a direct result of HB 670, one of several bills under 
the Police Accountability Act of 2021, passed in 2021 by the Maryland legislature.

Ms. Shelia F. Bryant, a resident of Upper Marlboro, is an attorney and a frequent volunteer 
with the Prince George’s County Community Legal Services providing free legal services to 
residents. She has twenty years of experience as an Inspector General with the United States 
Marine Corps.  Ms. Bryant possesses an undergraduate degree from Jackson State University; a 
Juris Doctor from Thomas Jefferson School of Law; and a Master’s in Public Administration from 
Harvard Kennedy School. 

Mr. Kelvin D. Davall, a resident of District Heights, is the current Chair of the Citizens 
Complaint Oversight Panel. He has experience in review of complaints by citizens and creation of 
recommendations for reform. Mr. Davall attended the Citizens Police Academy. Professionally, he is 
a Computer Engineer with Hewlett Packard, LLC.

Mr. Lafayette Melton, a resident of Upper Marlboro, has over a decade of experience as 
Human Resources and Diversity, Equity and Inclusion professional with talent acquisition, retention,
and communication expertise. He has worked in the non-profit and federal government sectors. Mr. 
Melton is a graduate of Goucher College and Bowie State University.

Ms. Marsha A. Ridley, a resident of Mitchellville, is a current member of the Citizen 
Complaint Oversight Panel. Professionally, she is an accomplished manager with thirty years of 
recognized leadership, strategic planning and policy development and is currently employed by the 
Teamsters Union. 

Mr. Daniel C. Vergamini, a resident of Capitol Heights, is a current member of the Citizens 
Complaint Oversight Panel. He is currently an Assistant Director working performance audits at the 
U.S. Agency for International Development’s Office of Inspector General.  Mr. Vergamini possesses 
a Bachelor of Science degree from the University of Oregon and a Master of Science degree from 




